
HB699 FWA 

To whom it may concern: 

I fully support HB699 with amendments. I was required to get vaccinated to keep my job, but thankfully 
my employer accepted my request for a religious exemption, so I suppose I was one of the lucky ones. 
That said, I was forced to wear a mask and test twice per week for over a year while my vaccinated 
colleagues did not have to do anything. It was an extremely stressful and degrading situation to 
suddenly be treated as a second class citizen simply because I wasn’t vaccinated. As many of us have 
known all along, and everyone knows by now, the Covid vaccines did NOTHING to stop the spread of 
Covid as originally promised – therefore, there was never a reason to mandate them.  Mandates do not 
belong in our state! 

Amy Brusini 
Phoenix, MD 21131 
 

 

 

 


